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Jr. High and High School 

Finals 

¶ December 19 

¶ December 20 

 

Elementary Chili Supper 

and K-12 Christmas 

Program 

¶ December 20 

 

Christmas Break 

¶ December 22 through 

January 2 

 

¶ School resumes 

January 3, 2017 

 

Knowledge Bowl  at 

Prairie 

¶ January 27 

Full Week Kindergarten 

begins 

¶ February 1 

Midterm Grades 

¶ February 3 

 

December Newsletter 2016 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! The Briggsdale School District had an exciting fall 

semester and is looking forward to the year 2017. 

We are also excited about this holiday season to allow our students and families some time for 

family gatherings, good food, and some rest from the first semester. As a district, we also ap-

preciate all of the great things that happen in our community throughout the year. 

  

START OF THE SECOND SEMESTER 

Just a reminder that after an exciting and fun winter break, we will see our students primed and 

ready to learn on January 3, 2017.  

 

SCHOOL SCHEDULE 

One of the effects on school days in the second semester is if we miss school based on snow 

days or other issues. We may need to have school on Mondays to meet the requirements of the 

Colorado Department of Educationõs attendance policy for our students. We will give as much 

advance notice as possible for any schedule changes that become necessary. 

Likewise, there are changes in the athletic schedules based on the number of participants in the 

school programs or due to cancellations based on the weather. Again, we try to inform people 

with as much time as possible when there needs to be a change. Please check for the changes 

in all of the schedules. 

 

FROM THE FOOTBALL PROGRAM 

I would like to thank the groundskeeper, custodians, bus drivers, chain gang, clock workers and 

spotters, officials, teachers, Athletic Director, office personnel, managers, filmer, other coaches 

and their families, the players and their families, and our community for their support for the 

football program. As you can tell from the length of the list above, that it takes a lot of help for 

our sports teams to be successful.  

Likewise, we would like to thank the school board for providing our new scoreboard and the 

activity bus. Both purchases benefited our program this year, as well as the future. 

 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 

My family and I wish all of you a blessed Christmas Season and New Year. If you have any 

other questions or concerns please contact me.  My number is 970-656-3417. 

Thanks,  

Rick Mondt, Superintendent of Schools 



 

 

Kindergarten News  

from Mrs. Beran  

 

There is only one word to describe this school year in kindergarten ð WOW!  Not only are the nine students 

doing an amazing job reading, writing, and working with numbers, they have been super busy with so many oth-

er activities.  When I looked through our calendar, I was shocked by just how busy we have been.  Here are 

just a few highlights of the first and second quarters of school:  Grandparentõs Day, Character Education ac-

tivities, visits from the storyteller (Sandy Magnuson), Field Trip to Fritzlerõs Corn Maze and Pumpkin Patch, 

Pep Rallies (cheering in them), Fire Safety Day (Briggsdale Volunteer Fire Department), Halloween Parade and 

Party, Veteranõs Day visit with Johnathan Endsley, mock election (favorite animal ð cats won), FFA Canned 

Food Drive (donated three boxes of food), Thanksgiving òfeastó (cookies) with preschool buddies, and coming 

up in December, our Christmas Party and Program.  

 

I am super thankful for all the support we receive from parents and the community to make all of these activ-

it ies possible.  These lit t le Falcons ar e of f  t o a gr eat  st ar t ! 

Preschool is an exciting place to be!  The children have been 

working so hard and have made amazing progress.  So far this year 

the children have learned about the letters A through N.  We have a 

letter a week and a theme associated with that letter.  Some of  our 

favorite weekly themes have been D for dinosaurs, I for instruments 

and N for use your Noodle.  We have many new learning centers in 

our classroom.  We now have a dramatic play area with dress up 

clothes, baby dolls and a full kitchen.  The children have enjoyed 

dressing up like firefighters, police officers, doctors and chefs.  

 We have had some exciting guests so far this year.  We got to 

meet real firefighters.  They let us spray the water hose, look inside 

the ambulance and even turn the siren on.  Right before Halloween 

we had a visit from a dentist who demonstrated the proper brush-

ing technique.  She talked to us about the òsugar bugsó that are on 

our teeth and how important it is to keep our teeth healthy.   

This year the Preschool will be a part of  the Christmas Pro-

gram!  The children have been working very hard on their song and 

we hope to see everyone at the program on December 20th.     



colored trees. The view 
was amazing! We camped 
by a river.  
 We went to the 
state park to fish The first 
day it was raining so much 
that we couldnôt fish. The 
next day, when it wasnôt 
raining, we went fishing. I 
used worms to catch fish. I 
had more luck than anyone 
else. I caught 6 fish that 
day. Everyone else caught 
only one fish. I caught 
Rainbow Trout. Most of the 
fish were around 12 inches 

long. We threw some back 
and kept only 3.  
 We went 4 wheel-
ing in my dadôs truck. We 
went on trails and saw lots 
of deer. My favorite trail 
was Bear Pass Trail. It was 
also the most dangerous. It 
was very narrow. If people 
get too close to the edge 
they can fall off. Bear Pass 
Trail is 12,480 feet above 
sea level. The Steps are 
hard to drive on. They are 
rocky and difficult.  
 I would love to go 

 
 I went camping 
with my dad, grandpa, 
and brother this sum-
mer. We went camping 
for a week. We had fun 
fishing and four wheel-
ing. 
 We went to 
Ridgeway, which is a 
little town in Colorado on 
the West Slope. We 
went camping in a state 
park. It was nice. There 
were mountains, wild 
flowers and different 

to Ridgeway to camp again. 
It was one of the best things 
about this summer. 
 

Happy Holidays!  The countdown to 
Christmas is upon us, which means 
final exams are stalking the kids at 
every turn.  First and foremost, Iôd 
like to congratulate all of our dedi-
cated students , as well as our fall 
athletes for finishing the first quar-
ter on a strong note.   Now itôs time 
to cowboy up and conquer the next 
three weeks. The 7th Grade com-
position students have been warp-
ing braincells on recent creative 
writing projects, as well as discov-
ering what it takes to write a solid 
description.  The Freshman Class 
has been comparing and con-
trasting major world religions, such 
as Christianity, Judaism, Islam and 
Buddhism, while at the same time 

working in groups on John Stein-
beck style travelogues.  This group 
of students has an energy level that 
is yet again, unsurpassed. The 
Sophomores have focused on the 
writings of the holocaust, and the 
horrors associated with such an 
ugly time in world history.  This 
group also recently finished an in 
depth study of the economics of 
WWI America, and are looking for-
ward to experiencing Ken Burnsô 
view of how prohibition changed 
the face of the United States.  The 
English III class recently finished 
To Kill a Mockingbird as well as the 
book Monster!  This group of ruffi-
ans are eager to share their 
knowledge of Venn Diagrams with 

the world.  
 
All in all, the semester has run rela-
tively smoothly, and I know that the 
students and staff here at 
Briggsdale School are going to 
push ourselves to the limit on the 
home stretch to the holidays.   
Mr. Kerns 

It is hard to believe that the end of 2016 is upon us! On behalf of our entire staff and students, 

we would like to thank you for all of your support of our school community. We truly appreci-

ate all you do to make Briggsdale School the special school we love.  

We would like to invite you to participate in school activities.  Our students, teachers, staff, 

and coaches  appreciate your support.  We notice when you are there, and we value your sup-

port.  You can find a schedule of activities at www.briggsdaleschool.org.   

As we head into the Christmas break, I encourage you, as well as our students, to enjoy the 

season and activities.  We look forward to seeing you at school when the second semester be-

gins on January 3, 2017.   

I wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

Cathi Fulton, Principal 

 

The Best Camping Trip Ever by Luke Stewart 

http://www.briggsdaleschool.org


Girls Basketball     By: Peyton Nicklas 

 Junior high girlsõ basketball is a fun sport. It approached very quickly after volleyball season. The girls are 2-0 right 

now and hoping to beat Fleming, the arch rivals. The girls are practicing very hard so that they can play their best in the up-

coming games. Come support the girls on Thursday December 1, 2016 at Briggsdale. The girls B game starts at 4:00. 

 High school girlsõ basketball is coming up quickly. The girls have been working so hard to get ready for the season. 

Their first game is at Union Colony on Friday December 2, 2016. The games start at 4:00. They are so excited to play the sport 

they love. They only have ten players and are hoping to do very well. They donõt want to be finished playing until March 11, 

2017. GO FALCONS! 

My Christmas article   By:  Alajah Andrade 

It's almost December and it's getting very cold out.  I'm so happy and excited that it's almost Christmas.  It's getting cold out 

and it's really awesome.  It has already lightly snowed a couple of times.  I want to get a new puppy for Christmas. We have a 

lot of things in the USA that we celebrate in different ways and it's really cool that you get to see them sometimes. Everyone 

has their own way to celebrate and its cool how they do. This is what makes the holiday season so special to many families 

around the world.  

Christmas Break     By:  Mandy Metzger 

Many people on Christmas Break see family, go on vacations, or stay home and cook with family. Christmas is a time to open 

presents, and play games. You can go sledding or skiing up in the mountains. The day celebrates the birth of Jesus on Decem-

ber 25. My family celebrates Christmas by opening presents at our house. Then we go to our grandma's house which is right 

down the road from on our house. Next we normally go to Johnstown and open presents at my uncle's house. I love Christmas 

time. 

Weather     By: John Krise 

This is John Krise telling you about how the weather the last few days. It is usually a mix of bitter coldness and blazing hot 

days. One day it is 23 degrees Fahrenheit and the next is 73 degrees Fahrenheit. No one knows why this is happening but it is 

bad. There is a lot of moisture in the air. It is good that we are getting the moisture because we need it. There has been rain 

and snow in the air and on November 22, 2016, we got rain for the first time this fall. This John Krise telling you about the 

weather.   

All -American Derek! 

Congratulations to Derek Mondt for being selected  by the United States 

Olympic Committee to the 2016 U. S. Paralympic High School Track and 

Field All-American list.  Derek was chosen as an All-American in both the 

200 meter and 800 meter races.   

This is the seventh year that the United States Olympic Committee has 

recognized outstanding track and field performances of Paralympic high 

school athletes.  Past high school All-Americans include the current world 

record holders:  David Brown, Ray Martin, and Chelsea McClammer, as 

well as current high school athletes and Rio medalists:  Alexa Halko, 

Hunter Woodhall, Sam Grewe, and Grace Norman. 

WAY TO GO, DEREK! 

 

 

 



Junior High Boys Basketball By:  Wyatt Benson 

Boyõs junior high basketball is very fun but you have to work and be challenged. So far our first two games were against Peetz 

and Weldona. We won at Peetz but unfortunately we lost in Weldona by about two baskets. Our next game is in Briggsdale 

against Fleming. On the team we have 6th and 7th grade. We have practice every day in P.E. Since it is almost thanksgiving 

we donõt have a game this week but we will have that one game in Briggsdale against Fleming next week. Coaches, Scott 

Krise,  and Mrs. Hale.  High school boysõ basketball practice started on November 12.  They have 15 boys out this year.  Their 

first game will be on December 2nd.  Please come out and support all out teams.  

6TH GRADE PUPPY MADNESS    By:  Kaleigh Johnson 

Hi my name is Kaleigh Johnson and I am part of sixth grade puppy madness. Sixth grade puppy madness is when there are 

many people in sixth grade with a new puppy. My puppy is very energetic and likes to bite a lot. Aliasõs puppy is cute and can 

be a pain but sweet sometimes. Peytonõs puppy is very cute with many different colors. Macie's puppy is very spoiled and has 

lots of toys like my dog. Puppies are very cute and spoiled.  We all have puppies for a reason. My reason is for her to help with 

the cattle.  Macieõs is so that they can use it for chasing cows. Alisaõs is to have a nice pet to hang out with. Peytonõs is to have 

many fun times with her puppy and she brings it with her to some football games. This why all of us have a puppy. This is 

Kaleigh signing off from Sixth Grade madness. 

Life of a Sixth Grader    By: Zachary Bauer 

This year has been very exciting! In Math we are doing prime factorization and prime factorization. In Writing, we have been 

working on expository essays. In Geography, we are learning North African countries. It is very exciting! In science, we are 

learning about weathering, erosion, and the three types of rocks. In Reading we are reading òKavikó and òA Day No Pigs Will 

Dieó. On Monday November-21-2016 we did League Choir. It was amazing! That is what the 6th Grade class is up to! 

Choir  By:  Brianna Blickem  

  The choir started at 9:00 a.m. After a while all of our backs started to hurt. We ate lunch at 12:00 p.m and finished at 1:00 

p.m. We practiced and did a rehearsal and finished at 4:20. She told us for the next 10 minutes that we could ask her any ques-

tions. After the questions we went to dinner. We changed at dinner and came back. We did the concert, and we sang 6 songs. 

 
 
 
It is crazy to think that the semester is already winding down. With this, parents and students need to remember a few 
things. 
1) If your student is planning to enroll in college Spring 2017 semester (Juniors/Seniors) there needs to be a concur-

rent enrollment form filled out AND signed by parent and student.   
2) The students must get me the information of classes enrolled so that I can have the books ordered for him/her at 

the beginning of the school year.  
3) Finally, it is important to have the FAFSA filed and submitted to colleges of interest so students can start receiving 

their financial aid packages.  
Please reach out to me at the school.   As always, I am here to help if students or parents need any help or advice.  
Thanks, 
Mr. Nelson  
School:  970)656-3417                         Email:  mrnelson@briggsdaleschool.org 



Fall Fun in First Grade 
It has been a busy semester in First Grade! We have learned so many things and had some pretty great 

experiences!  We started the year out with learning the Star Spangled Banner! The kids memorized the words 

and we studied the history of our national anthem and what the words mean.  They start each day with the 

Pledge of Allegiance, followed by singing this great song.  We even got to perform for the entire student body 

during one of our Pep Assemblies! We are excited to sing it for our community at two of the upcoming Briggsdale 

basketball games!   

October found us studying plant life cycles and the weather in Science.  We specifically learned the life 

cycle of a pumpkin, and put this 

knowledge to use when we took a trip to 

the Fritzler Farm. Each student got 

to go through the corn maze, explore all 

the fun activities the farm had, and 

pick their own pumpkin from the pumpkin 

patch.  We couldnõt have done this 

without the money we earn by collecting 

Box Tops! Thank you to everyone who 

sends Box Tops into our classrooms!  

 In November, we focused on 

learning about our gov- ernment and 

leaders in Social Stud- ies.  We learned 

how our countryõs lead- ers are elected, 

and even had took some votes of our own within our class!  We also discussed how important our Veterans are in 

keeping our government running!  Each student wrote a thank you letter to a Veteran, and we sent them to our 

men and women serving overseas.  I was so impressed and proud of how sincere and knowledgeable these first 

graders were when discussing how lucky we are to live in this great country!  

Our first semester of school has also been busy with our Character Education Program! This is the sec-

ond year we have had this and the kids love it! Itõs so nice to see our Jr. High/High school students pair up with 

our Elementary students to learn 

what it means to be a person of good 

character! The traits we have cov-

ered so far are: Respect, Inde-

pendence, and Hon- esty.  

We are now busy preparing for 

our Christmas mu- sic program, Chili 

Supper, and Quilt Raffle! All elemen-

tary students are currently selling 

Chili Supper and raffle tickets! Get 

yours today and join us for an 

evening of fun on Dec. 20th!   

We have had some great 

volunteers in our classroom this 

year, and we could- nõt do it all without 

them! We are grateful for Ms. 

Sandy Magnuson, who graciously 

comes with her arsenal of terrific stories! The kids look forward to her visit each month! We also are lucky to 

have Mrs. Dilka come in every Friday to help with whatever we need! She is a huge part of these kids reaching 

their main goal in first gradeé becoming fluent readers! A big Thanks to these two ladies!! 

Itõs hard to believe that the year is almost half over! I am so excited to see what the next half has in 

store for our kids!  



In science, the second and third graders have been studying rocks and minerals and the solar system.  As a way to culminate 
these two units, we took a field trip to the Denver Museum of Natural History November 22.  What a great time!  Students 
went to the planetarium and "took a trip" through the solar system.  Did you know that on one of Jupiter's moons there is rain, 
but not like we are used to!  Instead of water it has liquid methane gas.  We also learned about a lot of cool igneous, meta-
morphic, and sedimentary rocks as we toured the rocks and mineral exhibit.  Dinosaurs and fossils are always a hit with 
young minds.   
 
Thank you to all of you who send in Box Tops faithfully.  Because you take the time to clip those little 10 cent coupons, we 
were able to take this amazing field trip.   
 
Mrs. Miller, 2nd grade                                 Mrs. Johnson, 3rd grade 
 


